

## QUAIL VALLEY WATER DISTRICT

## **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Mike Biglay
Enrique Lopez
Dawn Shiells
James Sweany
Catherine Tate

## **BOARD MEMO**

Re: Agenda for July meeting

Date: 7/22/25

By: Randy

Subject: // Activities overview

**Board of Directors:** 

At this time, it does not appear that we have any action items for a July agenda. I am still working on closing the books for FYE 2025 so I don't have any budget updates as yet.

Our water demand is putting quite a strain on the Montclaire well and I have reminded Izzy to work with Matt and Shelby pump to get the video-log of the Sand Canyon well scheduled so we can determine its viability as an additional water source.

HydroCorp has been onsite and inspected ± 30 residence for backflow hazards. The primary finding was a lack of hose bibb vacuum breakers. HydroCorp's representative had about 100 of the devices and he installed them while doing inspections to prevent having to schedule a reinspection after the property owner made the correction. HydroCorp will be scheduling another visit to continue with inspections.

HydroCorp also supplied District with the required backflow prevention plan which has been submitted to WaterBoards for their approval.

District received notification from WaterBoards that we had failed to sample wells for Chrome-6 contaminants prior to the State mandated deadline. Of course, this notice was after the deadline had passed and the only prior notice was that the new regulation was going to be adopted a year ago! We immediately performed sampling and provided WaterBoards with the results (non-detectable). The failure to sample is a violation and we received a citation which required notification to all of our customers. The well was tested when it was placed in service for total chromium, which was non-detect. At that time, the State requirements was satisfied since if total chromium was non-detect, testing for chrome-6 was not required (and is redundant).

The annual Consumer Confidence Reports has been completed, printed and mailed to our customers as well as being added to our website.

Our system suffered a broken fitting on an old 2" water main at the West End of Umtali which necessitated turning off water service to 4 connections while the line was repaired and the glue allowed to cure. The shutoff required notifying WaterBoards and issuing a Boil Water Notice to the effected customers.

Unless anyone has anything they think needs to be discussed in person or anything they feel needs to have Board action on before our next meeting (August 30), the July meeting could be cancelled for lack of agenda items. Please let me know by 8:30 tomorrow morning if you have anything for a July agenda so I can get it posted in time, otherwise I will post a cancellation notice.

